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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

FINANCE COMMITTEE
A. PHILIP RANDOLPH BUILDING
 2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels and Commissioner Barbara Waiters
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Walter Tillery 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Commissioner Waiters moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the minutes of December 12, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-003 was approved unanimously.
COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT


Chairman Herrera reported that the Budget was completed and the Financials would be reviewed at the February Finance Committee Meeting.

Chairman Herrera reported that Magnolia Clippings and Broadcast Monitoring Services reported that the free publicity involved in the opening of the Canal Boulevard Terminal was worth $30,000.

Chairman Herrera reported that the Finance Committee would review the Finance Procedures and Policies.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that Magnolia Clippings Broadcast Monitoring Services was a media service that puts a price on free media coverage.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that In The Event cost the RTA $19,400 this was for planning the Grand Opening of the Canal Street Streetcar Project Terminal.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the RTA paid $19,400 to In the Event for the planning of the opening of the Canal Street Streetcar Terminal and the RTA received $30,000 of free media coverage.

Commissioner Waiters stated that these events should include internal staff.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that staff had a great Quarterly Review Meeting and Gayle Lyssey resented Robert Patrick at the Grand Opening of the Canal Boulevard Terminal.

Justin Augustine reported that staff was working on the closing of the Canal Boulevard Terminal grant and the project came within budget.


Justin Augustine reported that now that the Strategic Mobility Plan was approved, staff was working on the financial projections with PFM and they were going to assign a financial value to each component and if the item was not in the budget, staff needed to find out how these items could be financed.

Justin Augustine asked that the Finance Committee become a part of this process because PFM recommended that the Operating Budget be increased by $230 Million.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that nothing would be approved until it is brought before the Finance Committee.


Ronald Baptiste reported that staff was working with PFM to establish fare and reasonable projections and explore financial options and staff would bring the recommendations back to the Finance Committee.

Justin Augustine reported that if the cost exceeded the RTA’s financial ability, RTA would need to find ways to finance the project.
PROCUREMENT ITEMS:

TO AWARD:

UNLEADED GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICES
Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to award a contract for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Services.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the contract award to Retif Oil & Fuel, Inc. for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service. Verbal Motion 18-004 was approved unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:
DIESEL PARTICULATE CLEANING EQUPMENT 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to solicit for Diesel Particulate Cleaning Equipment.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the solicitation of Diesel Particulate Cleaning Equipment.  Verbal Motion 18-005 was approved unanimously.
TO AMEND:

RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Expansion Project.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that Fisk Electric did not perform well and staff met with Archer Western Construction to determined how the outstanding items would be handled and it was agreed that the $800,000 worth of work that Fisk Electric did not perform would be handled between Fisk Electric and Archer Wester.


Justin Augustine reported that there was an electric switch that needed to be installed that was not in the Scope of Work and it was discovered by Entergy during construction; and Archer Western purchased the switch and the value of the switch was $51,882.60 and RTA paid Archer Western for the switch and this payment was the final adjustment to Archer Western’s contract and completes the closeout of this project.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that everything was spelled out in the contract between Archer Western and Fisk Electric and Archer Wester has resolved these issues between them and Fisk Electric.


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that everything was spelled out in Scope of Services and Fisk Electric interpreted the contract one way and Archer Western another way and RTA concluded that everything was spelled out in the contract and Fisk was liable for the work.

In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine agreed that everyone agreed to signed off on the final payment.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the amendment of Archer Western Construction.  Verbal Motion 18-006 was approved unanimously.  
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to add Auditing Services Contract to the agenda. Verbal Motion 18-007 was approved unanimously.

TO AMEND:

AUDITING SERVICES CONTRACT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the Auditing Services Contract.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the amendment of Carr Riggs & Ingram, LLC.  Verbal Motion 18-008 was approved unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTION AND COMMENTS
None
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to adjourn the Finance Committee Meeting of January 16, 2018 at 9:40 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-009 was approved unanimously.
